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Text 
  
  Notice of Continuing Education Topics 

       Take    notice that the State Board of Examiners of 
Heating, Ventilating, Air Conditioning, and Refrigeration 
Contractors (Board) has determined the topics that shall be part 
of continuing education courses taken by licensed master 
heating, ventilating, air conditioning, and refrigeration 
contractors (master HVACR contractors) during the 2023 to 2024 
biennial renewal period. N.J.A.C. 13:32A-4.1 requires licensed 
master HVACR contractors to complete five credits of continuing 
education every biennial renewal period. One hour of continuing 
education must be in statutes and rules governing the practice 
of heating, ventilating, air conditioning, and refrigeration. 
The Board is required to determine the topics required for the 
remaining four hours. 

  The Board has determined that one hour shall be in review of 
the International Mechanical Code, International Fuel Gas Code, 
and the portions of the International Residential Code 
addressing Mechanical and Fuel Gas, as amended at N.J.A.C. 5:23-
3.20 and 3.22, of which at least 15 minutes shall be in 
standards set forth in Manual "D" Residential Duct Sizing, 
Manual "J" Residential Load Calculations, and Manual "S" 
Residential Equipment Selection. The remaining three hours shall 
be devoted to any topic relevant to the practice of heating, 
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ventilating, air conditioning, and refrigeration as defined at 
N.J.A.C. 13:32A-1.2. 
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